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Dear Eagle Heights Families, 
 
Happy February! It is hard to believe that we are now surpassed the 
halfway point of the school year. The groundhog did not see his 
shadow on February 2nd, so that should mean that Spring is coming 
soon! 
 
It has been a very interesting winter as the weather continues to change drastically from one day to 
the next. Please ensure that you check the weather in the morning to ensure that your child is 
dressed appropriately for the day ahead. If inclement weather exists, please be sure to check the 
Thames Valley website (www.tvdsb.ca) or My Big Yellow Bus (www.mybigyellowbus.ca) for 
transportation updates.  
 
Kindergarten Registration 
 
Kindergarten registration is well under way. We have had many families come in and register their 
children for Kindergarten. If you know of anyone who should be registering their child and hasn’t 
done so as of yet, please encourage them to call the school or come into the office to register their 
child prior to February 7th, 2020. This is vitally important as we will be looking at our numbers for next 
year which directly impacts our staffing.  
 
High School Registrations 
 
Our Grade 8 students are just finishing registering for high school. This is a very exciting time for our 
grade 8 students as they are getting ready for high school and selecting their courses for the 
upcoming school year. We wish our grade 8 students the best of luck with choosing their destiny. 
Should you have any questions, please do not hesitate to call your child’s teacher or the Mr. Telfer 
for more information. 
 
Staffing Updates 
 
Mrs. Henry has left our office team for a short time to assume a position with the CUPE local. In her 
absence, Ms. Jessica Downie has joined our office team.  Mrs. Winders has assumed the 
Administrative Secretary position while Mrs. Henry is away. We also welcome Mr. Baldassarro to the 
Eagle Heights staff. Mr. Baldassarro has taken over for Mr. Williams in his grade 4 class for a short 
while.  
 
Reminders 
 
Just a reminder about sending treats with your child on special occasions. Please 
remember that we have many severe allergies in the school. Unfortunately, 
homemade baked goods are not an option as we cannot guarantee that they are 
nut free, or have been prepared in a nut free environment. All treats must have 
the peanut free symbol on the label in order to be served. We greatly appreciate 
your cooperation in keeping all of our students safe. 
 

http://www.tvdsb.ca/eagleheights
http://www.tvdsb.ca/
http://www.mybigyellowbus.ca/


Parking 
 
Our team has been working very hard to keep our parking lot safe for students as well as to ensure 
that we have enough spots for our staff to park. Please note that the upper parking lot on the east 
side of our building is designated for staff parking as well as for anyone who requires handicap 
parking and has a parking pass in their vehicle. All other vehicles are encouraged to secure a 
parking spot in the lower parking lot or at Cherry Hill mall. Thanks so much for your cooperation! 
 
Start of School Day 
 
This is a reminder for all parents/guardians that school starts at 9:10 a.m. It is imperative that your 
child is on time and ready for learning. When your child misses the beginning of the day, they are 
missing out on key learning expectations being outlined for the day and missing the beginning of 
lessons. This is detrimental to their learning. Establishing a pattern of being present and on time is 
so important for children. 
 
Just a reminder of the Family Day holiday on Monday February 17th, 2020. We hope that you take 
this opportunity to spend time as a family and treasure your time together! 
 
We wish you and your family a great February! 
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. K. Overeem, Principal 
Mrs. A. Santos and Dr. J. Brown, Vice-Principals 
 
 
 
 

Eagle Heights Happenings 
 

Kindergarten Corner 
 
Mrs. Kipfer’s and Ms. Eric’s FDK students were treated to a visit from Schulich School of 
Medicine’s medical students. They learned all about how to take cares of their stuffed animals 
and themselves. As part of the Teddy Bear Hospital Project, medical students educate young 
children about what happens when they go to see a doctor. 
 

 



 

Tim Hortons opens an Eagle Heights Location!! 
 
Mrs. Pay-Martin and Ms. Attril’s class have opened their very own Tim Hortons location! They 
have had fun serving up treats to their classmates and special guests like Mrs. Santos. They use 
a Rekenrek to calculate the price and give their customers change. What an amazing learning 
experience! 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 

Equity and Inclusion Board Presentation 
 

On January 28 we were given the privilege of being asked to speak about our amazing school at 
the Thames Valley District School Board Meeting. We gave a presentation about equity and 
inclusion at Eagle Heights. We spoke about our excellent team of ESL educators, our work with 
community partners like the Muslim Community Centre and our Settlement in Schools Workers 
(SWIS). We also spoke about using technology to help enhance learning with platforms like read 
and write for google as well as google translate. Our LEARN - Literacy Enrichment and 
Academic Readiness for Newcomers- program was highlighted by System  Principal Mary Roes. 
LEARN is an intensive program for grades 4-8 students who have little to no prior schooling. We 
also spoke about our amazing school council that has grown to 15 members including 
newcomer families from various cultures to increase awareness and family voice in the school. 
Lastly, we were very fortunate to include input from two grade 8 students about what they love 
about Eagle Heights. Ayah and Mahi were very poised and we were so proud of their 
performance. 
 



 


